

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road, Chorley, Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07860030339

spelling bee Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 10.3.17

Award Winners

W

This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are:

Reception – Theo W, Year 1- Jessica J, Year 2- Summer R, Year 3- Willow E, Year 4- Harvey K, Year 5 – Amy M, Year 6- Josh I

This week's '*Reading Award*' winners are:

Reception – Ethan B, Year 1- Ashton R, Year 2- Tyler M, Year 3- Jack B, Year 4- Jaiden R, Year 5 –Naomi K, Year 6 – Rosie P

This week's '**Values'** winners are:

Nursery – Reuben R, Reception – Georgia G, Year 1- Brooke H, Year 2- Veda R, Year 3- Hollie Q, Year 4- Kailah G, Year 5 – Jason B, Year 6- Makenzie A

Nursery 'Star Awards' – Evie-Grace H & Leighton Y (Nursery children will receive their awards in class)

Parents of the 'Pupil of the week', 'Reading and 'Values' Awards are invited to our assembly on Friday, 17th March 9.00am.

If your child is absent when they are due to collect their award they will be given it at the next Celebration. Parents are welcome to attend.

Spelling Bee

Well done to everyone who took part in the final on Wednesday – everyone was amazing.

Our overall winners were:

Riley M, Alexa M, Kyle W & Matthew F

spelling bee

Easter Bingo

We are having a non-uniform day on **Friday**, **17**th **March** for our Easter Bingo.

Donations of Easter Eggs will be gratefully received. Thank you.

Easter Bingo is on Wednesday, 22nd March 6.00-7.30pm. Refreshments will be on sale. Entrance is by ticket only and can be purchased for £1.00 and exchanged on the night for a final bingo game. Tickets will be on sale from Monday, 13th March and please make sure you bring your ticket with you.

Parents Evening

Parents Evening is Wednesday, 15th March 3.40-7.30pm. A 5 minute appointment can be booked online via the School Cash Office online payments website www.scopay.com. If you haven't already signed up for this, contact Mrs Walters and she will give you a registration code and you will be able to see available times and book. If you don't have access to a computer you can contact the office and they can book an appointment for you.

Poet Visit

We have the poet Paul Cookson visiting school on Wednesday, 15th March. He will have a limited number of books for sale priced £1-£7. For more information visit www.paulcooksonpoet.co.uk

Year 3 Assembly

Parents & Guardians are invited to Year 3 assembly on Tuesday, 21st March at 9.15am. Hope you can join us.

<u>Clubs</u>

There are no clubs on Monday, 13th or Wednesday, 15th March. Please ensure you make the necessary arrangements for your child to be collected at 3.30pm.

The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Service'

"Serve one another in love." Galations 5:13

Attendance

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage for the whole w/e 9th March 2017 is 91.5%

The winning class is Year 3 with 96.7%

Clubs for Spring 2 half term

Monday – Homework, KS2 Handball Club
Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4/5/6 Football Club
Wednesday – Homework, Y4/5/6 Tag/Touch Rugby Club, Y2/3 Challenge Club,
Y2/3 Chatterbooks, Y5 Computer Coding Club

Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y2/3 Tag/Touch Rugby Club, Y4/5/6 Circuit Training, Y4/5 Challenge Club

Friday – Homework

Shin Pads must be worn for Football Clubs

Lunchtime Award

Lily-Mai S, Y1 Damian C, Y3 Emily M, Y6 We are collecting the Sainsbury's Active Kids Vouchers. There is a collecting box in the main entrance.

School Uniform

Our Uniform supplier has put their prices up and unfortunately we are having to do the same. All sweatshirts will be £9.20,cardigans £11.00 and polo shirts £7.00

Red Noses

We are having a 'Wear-it-Red' Day on Friday, 24th March for a £1 donation for Comic Relief. There will be a prize for the most imaginatively dressed in each class. We have run out of the noses but we have ordered more which should be here early next week.

School Car Park

Please do not use the school car park to drop off or pick up your child at any time.

E-Safety - Each week we will aim to share with you some useful websites that can help keep children safe when online. This week we are sharing:

A Parents' Guide to Technology: The UK Safer Internet Centre has created this guide to answer commonly asked questions and introduce some of the most popular devices used by children, highlighting the safety tools available and empowering parents with the knowledge they need to support their children to use these technologies safely and responsibly. www.saferinternet.org.uk/parent-tech

| Date | Event | Details |
|---------|----------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| 15.3.17 | Parents Evening | 3.40-7.30pm - NO CLUBS |
| 17.3.17 | Non-Uniform Day | Donation of an Easter Egg to wear |
| | | non-uniform |
| 21.3.17 | Y3 Assembly | 9.15am in School |
| 22.3.17 | Easter Bingo | 6.00-7.30pm |
| 23.3.17 | Y4/5 Rock Climbing | Coppull Leisure Centre, 4.00-6.30pm |
| 24.3.17 | Red Nose Day | £1 donation to wear non-uniform |
| 28.3.17 | Y5 Easter Service | 11.00am in Church |
| 29.3.17 | Cinema Night | 3.30 5.45pm |
| 31.3.17 | Y1/Y4 Trip to Manchester Airport | Please return slip & payment |
| | Finish for Easter | Finish at 2.30pm |
| 18.4.17 | School Re-opens | |
| 16.5.17 | Rec, Y1 & 2 Disco | 4.00-5.15pm |
| 18.5.17 | Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 Disco | 4.00-5.30pm |